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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      

  Commissioner Thomas Carrique 
   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Richard Stubbings 
    Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division 
 
SUBJECT: 2020 Promotional Exams 
 
DATE OF ISSUE:  June 2, 2020 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information 
RETENTION:  Indefinite 
INDEX NO.:   20-0086 
PRIORITY:   High 
 
Further to All Chiefs Memo 20-0020, the ministry is pleased to confirm that the 2020 
promotional exams will be held on Sunday, June 28, 2020. 
 
These exams will be delivered in-person with Ontario Police College (OPC) 
representatives present at each location to proctor and supervise the writing of the 
exams. 
 
Given the current COVID-19 public health recommendations (e.g., physical distancing), 
the ministry will be making the following changes to the promotional exam process: 

• OPC is increasing the number of sites where the exams will occur; 
• Police services will be responsible for selecting an appropriate exam writing 

venue that allows for: 
o Physical distancing; 
o Enhanced cleaning, as applicable; and 
o Health screening of exam writers; 

• It is recommended that the exams be delivered at internal police facilities, where 
possible; and 

• For the police services that have a large number of officers writing the 
promotional exams, OPC will be recommending limits to the number of exam 
writers to rooms that have the ability to ensure physical distancing (i.e., two 
metres) and adherence to current public health recommendations. 
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The OPC will be in communication with police services regarding the detailed logistics 
of delivering and registering for the promotional exams. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact the OPC Administration team via e-mail 
at OPC.Admin@ontario.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Richard Stubbings 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division 
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